                                                                    CITY OF SALEM 
BOARD OF HEALTH
MEETING MINUTES

June 14, 2011
	MEMBERS PRESENT: Dr. Barbara Poremba, Chair, Martin Fair, Marc Salinas, Robert Dionne & Dr. Larissa Lucas
OTHERS PRESENT: Larry Ramdin, Health Agent
MEMBERS EXCUSED:  Gayle Sullivan, Councilor Liaison Furey

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION/ACTION

	1. Call to Order
2. Minutes of Last Meeting

           (May 10, 2011)
	Meeting called to order by Dr. Poremba, Chair, at 7:00pm.
Motion to approve minutes L. Lucas 2nd R. Dionne 

M. Salinas abstained (was not present at last month meeting)
Motion passed.

	3. Chairperson Announcements
	Dr. Poremba presented a copy of “City of Salem BOH Planning FY 05”. This is in need of updating. G. Sullivan (who is unable to be at this meeting) suggested that the Board have a retreat type meeting with the Health Agent to discuss and revise mission, goals, objectives, duties and responsibilities of the BOH and initiatives that may advance these. Possibilities included a Thursday night or Saturday morning or during a regularly scheduled meeting. No date decided.
Dr. Poremba asked the members to review what is on the website and the documents given about the BOH in order to participate in this. The Health Agent will be updating a community assessment that is necessary for these revisions. Further discussion at next meeting.
Dr. Poremba commented on the ‘This is Public Health’ campaign to educate the community on the purposes and values of public health (available @ http://www.thisispublichealth.org/ ). She may be able to recruit SSU Nursing Students to assist with the project and suggests this as a good way to aid the BOH in connecting with the community and providing new initiatives.
Per custom, Dr. Poremba stated that unless unusual circumstances develop, there would be no August meeting. The July meeting is scheduled but if there is no new business, it may not be necessary. 
Dr. Poremba will make an executive decision regarding the meetings. All members were in agreement.

	     4. Monthly Reports-Updates

	A.  Health Agent Report
B. Public Health Nurse Report
C. Administrative Report
D. City Council Liaison Updates
5. New Business
A. Body Art Establishment Variance request from Michael LaChapelle
B. BOH Exterior Paint Removal Proposed Regulations & RRP 
C. Update on smoking in taxi cabs

6. Miscellaneous
	Presented and approved. Copy available in office

A packet was passed out to the Board Members that included the open meeting law and a guideline of the legal authority and procedures of the Board of Health. L. Ramdin presented to the Board some training opportunities available to enhance the understanding of their role and function on BOH, including:
· Introduction to Local Boards of Health 
http://www.masslocalinstitute.org/?p=541.   
· Foundations of Local Public Health (3 week sessions), 
· MAHB Certification Program (scheduled for November, will inform the board of specific dates)
L Ramdin suggested combining Health Agent and Public Health Nurse’s report into a full department report sub-headed into environmental health, community health and other information that the board would like to see. The Board supports this plan.
Some initiatives being pursed include:

· Setting up blood pressure clinics at the Senior Center, senior housing and low income housing in Salem. 

· Having a BOH table at the Farmers Market to provide information on services and public health issues. 
· Working with the Salem Family Health Center on a chronic disease project.
· Creating walking routes in different neighborhoods in the city 
L. Ramdin presented a letter to the board about a measles incident in Salem. There was a brief discussion. No further action necessary 
Presented and approved. Copy available in office. T. Giarla will be attending a 4 day seminar on Pandemic Influenza Preparedness and Planning at the Center for Domestic Preparedness in Alabama.
Presented and approved. Copy available in office.
Councilor Furey was unable to make the meeting due to a scheduling conflict. He has sent a letter to Rich Viscay regarding establishing a revolving account for the BOH.
M. LaChapelle presented request for work space variance. Possible health implications discussed. None identified.. 
Motion L. Lucas 2nd M. Salinas to approve variance to leave 1.5 feet between the walls and ceilings of the work space and to add a small window for viewing in each work space with the amendment to ensure that the window can be configured to allow for client privacy.

Motion passed unanimously
M. Fair suggested the Board delay amending the regulations pending observations on a job site with the HEPA filter in use. These observations will continue and Health Agent will advise board on the process for any potential amendments to the current regulations.

L. Lucas & R. Dionne have not witnessed any smoking in taxi cabs at the train station. L. Ramdin stated that department staff have been making spot checks and have not seen smoking in taxis. A letter was sent to the taxicab companies reminding them that state law prohibits smoking in cabs as well as stickers for placement in the cabs. L. Lucas suggested sending a copy of the letter to the Salem Chamber. HA will send this. Copy of the letter on file in BOH office.
None

	7.  MEETING ADJOURNED:
Respectfully submitted,
Heather Lyons-Paul
Clerk of the Board
	8:28 p.m.



	Next regularly scheduled meeting is July 12, 2011 at 7pm, City Hall Annex, 120 Washington St, Room 311


